Dear Friends.

On behalf of my family, I wish you and your family a happy New Year.

In the next few days you will be receiving a CALL TO CONVENTION letter sent out to you by the new officers of the Macomb County Republican Party. The convention will be held on Thursday, February 7, 2013. More information will be included in the call to convention. The purpose of this convention will be to select delegates to the state convention which will be held February 22-23 in Lansing, Michigan.

It is critical that the precinct delegates that I have personally recruited attend this convention. I need your help and your support at this convention since I have decided to seek reelection for 10<sup>th</sup> GOP Congressional District Chairman. This is the last convention that will be held for the next two years. I know that many of our delegates are disappointed and disillusioned by the outcome of the last presidential election. We cannot dwell on something we can't change the outcome. Please do not give up. The road ahead will be difficult. Our success will be measured in inches not miles. We need to continue to be involved and continue to fight for our country and for our next generation.

Enclosed please find a card. Please return it to me as soon as possible. If you receive one with the call to convention, please return that one to the county party. This mailing is done by me personally so I can gauge the commitment and support of the delegates that have been on board with me over the last few conventions. For your convenience, you can also respond with your endorsement by e-mailing me at <a href="mailto:stanleytgrot@gmail.com">stanleytgrot@gmail.com</a> or by calling me at 586.453.5988. Many of our good, dedicated, and loyal delegates did not attend the last county convention. As a result, we are no longer in charge of the Macomb County Republican Party. The Macomb County Republican Party was taken over by the same individuals that were voted out two years ago. For the sake of our party, I personally wish them success.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has stood with me and supported me in the past. Together we have come a long way and have accomplished many great things. I look forward to hearing from you soon, and seeing you on Thursday, February 7, 2013.

Sincerely,

Stanley T. Grot

Stanley T. Grot, Chairman 10<sup>th</sup> GOP Congressional District